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To the residents and business owners in the Amsterdam Zuid station area. 

 

Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 

 

We would like to inform you about construction works that will be taking place 

in the coming period. These works are part of Zuidasdok, which involves the 

widening and tunneling of the A10 Zuid and the complete redevelopment of 

Amsterdam Zuid station. 

 

  In September and October, we will continue construction work on the new           

  passageway underneath the station, and we will prepare for the placement of 

  the roof sections during the Ascension weekend in 2023. The work will take 

  place on the construction site between the tracks, directly west of the station.   

 

  29 August to 9 September & Monday 26 to [Thursday] 29 September 

During these days, we will remove a number of old sheet piles that hinder the 

construction work. This will happen between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm. In some 

cases, we may have to extract the sheet piles by means of vibration. 

 

  10 and 11 September 

  During this weekend, the new sheet piles will be placed, using vibration.  

  Although we will keep working around the clock, we will limit any vibration 

  activities to within the 7:00 am to 7:00 pm time period, because this work 

  produces the most noise. To limit the inconvenience, we will be pre-drilling the 

  soil beforehand. In the case of unforeseen events, such as really bad weather 

  or malfunctioning equipment, we will continue to work into the evening. 

 

In October, we will again insert piles and sheet piles into the ground, for the 

foundations of the station. This will happen on weekdays, within the 7:00 am to 

7:00 pm. 

 

More information? 

You can contact The Amsterdam Zuidas Information Centre 24/7 with any 

questions and complaints (0800-5065 and contact@zuidas.nl). 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Paul Kamermans 

             Stakeholder Manager Zuidasdok 

 

                            Zuidasdok is a co-operation between Rijkswaterstaat, ProRail and the City of Amsterdam. 
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